
E. Accept the Resignation of Skye Daley from the Planning Commission.
Recommendation: Accept  the  Resignation  of  Skye  Daley  from  the  Planning

Commission effectively immediately and direct staff to proceed
with filing the vacant seat.​



  

VIA EMAIL (THermosillo@cathedralcity.gov) 
 
Tracy R. Hermosillo 
City Clerk’s Office 
City of Cathedral City 
68700 Avenida Lalo Guerrero  
Cathedral City, Ca 92234 
 
 RE: Resignation from Planning Commission 
 
Dear Tracy: 
 
It is with great sadness that I tender my resignation from the Planning Commission effective 
immediately. I do so only because I have moved my primary residence from Cathedral City to La 
Quinta.  
 
I want to thank you, the City Council, and the dedicated members of the Planning Department 
for an incredible experience. I care very much about Cathedral City and its future. I have 
genuinely enjoyed my time on the Commission, and hope that I have done some good.  
 
I look forward to watching the city and the Commission for many years to come.  
 
Very Best, 
 
 
 
Skye Daley 
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